
LRCFT report to LRCCD Board of Trustees     October 20, 2021 

 

This semester the LRCFT will preside over internal elections for campus union president at the 

four colleges. 

The LRCFT continues to meet internally and with the district to finalize our COLA distribution. 

The LRCFT PAFC recently interviewed Raffa Garcia and Angelique Ashby for the SD 6 race. Next 

round of interviews are Tecoy Porter, Dave Jones, and Eric Guerra. 

The LRCFT continues to meet with the Senate to discuss mandatory equity training. A survey of 

faculty and meetings with district next semester are the next steps. 

The LRCFT recently held another round of the Faculty Excellence series that focuses on the 

contributions of faculty of color to Los Rios. 

The LRCFT recently took part in the UC-AFT informational picket at UC Davis regarding ongoing 

contract negotiations with the UC.  

The LRCFT will participate in the Nov. 3 labor action at Sacramento State regarding contract 

negotiations. 

The CFT will hold its first in person conference since early 2020 for statewide leadership.  

The LRCFT will open our union hall to a student art show on October 29 and 30. 

The LRCFT continues to assist faculty with questions regarding LRCCD’s mandatory vaccination 

policy. 16 full time and 124 part time faculty remain non-compliant. 

The LRCFT will continue to invite LRCCD trustees to our meetings over the next six months. 

The LRCFT exec. board continues to conduct an Equity Audit of existing LRCFT board and union 

practices.  

The LRCFT continues to maintain and augment a Faculty Relief Fund to assist faculty in need, 

particularly part time faculty.  

Our next LRCFT executive board meeting is November 3, from 3-5 pm.  

The LRCFT will conduct a retreat for board members on January 14. 

The LRCFT would like to acknowledge the flexibility, patience, persistence, and dedication to 

students of Los Rios faculty in adjusting to the ongoing nature of pandemic policy changes.  

 

 

 


